
 
SCREENING FAQs 

About Pinpoint 
Founded in 2016, the Pinpoint technology was developed and launched at a Baltimore School 
to provide instant accountability for students and teachers in active shooter and emergency 
situations. Utilizing innovative technology for the safety and security of our communities, 
schools, and businesses has been the organization’s mission from the beginning.   
 
In 2020, Pinpoint launched its wellness check pathway, which is being used by employers and 
schools around the country to perform remote wellness screening and return-to-work 
procedures in the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic. The organization leverages technology 
solutions to increase efficiency and reach for symptom monitoring for COVID-19+ residents, 
screening of those at risk for COVID-19, identification mood disturbances associated and 
identification of domestic violence/intimate partner violence during times of increased health and 
economic stress. 
 
The Maryland Department of Health recommends daily temperature checks and symptom 
screening of all students and staff prior to the start of the school day. The Academy of the Holy 
Cross will use Pinpoint’s Virtual Health Screening Platform with our Faculty, Staff and Students 
to identify sick individuals and those at risk of having COVID-19. The screening tool must be  
completed 30 minutes prior to arrival on campus. Anyone who does not submit their screenings 
before arrival will be directed to a secondary check-in to have their temperature taken and a 
parent/guardian will be contacted in order to complete the COVID-19 screening.  
If a student does not complete the screening tool more than twice, they will be sent home.  
The policy regarding exclusion and return to school is based on the “Decision Aid: Exclusion 
and Return for Laboratory Confirmed COVID-19 Cases and Persons with COVID-19-like Illness 
in Schools, Child Care Programs, and Youth Camps” contained in the document entitled 
“Response to a Laboratory Confirmed Case of COVID-19 and Persons with COVID-19-like 
Illness in Schools” if the student must be excluded.  
 
How does it work? You will receive an email from Wellness@pinpointhealth.us, directing you 
to a link for the Wellness Screener. Next, select your option for how to receive the daily 
notifications, either via Email & Text Message. Based upon your response to the Questions, you 
will receive notification about whether or not to report to campus.  If you have an underlying 
health condition that flags you to stay home, please contact your health care provider for a note 
of clearance to come to campus. For questions, contact Kathleen Clark, RN, School Nurse at 
kaclark@academyoftheholycross.org 
Do I need to download an app? No. This is a cross-platform WebApp so it will function and 
display seamlessly on Any Device, Phone, Tablet, Laptop, Desktop, or PC. 
Is the data secure? Yes, Pinpoint’s platform is HIPAA compliant. Here is Pinpoint’s privacy 
policy: https://www.pinpointhealth.us/privacy-policy 
What if symptoms change? If symptoms change at any point, the system will update and 
route you to the proper outcome based on your new responses. Additionally, Administration will 
also be notified. 

 


